
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 12 March 2012 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor David Brodie (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale, Bettie Gilliatt and Sarah Rao

IN ATTENDANCE:   Councillor Stuart Parker (item 12/19 onwards) 

                                  and local resident John Martin
12/14  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Hilary Davies, Jonathan Bellis, CW&C Councillor Margaret Parker and Mr Simon Mageean.

It was noted that Simon Mageean had been unable to attend the meeting as requested and agreed that he be invited to the next meeting of the Parish Council to discuss trees and TPO issues in the Parish.

12/15  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Mr Martin indicated he might be interested in seeking co-option onto the Parish Council.  It was suggested that he observe proceedings in the current Meeting then, if still interested, seek co-option at the AGM.

RESOLVED:  that in the absence of a suitable candidate consideration of filling 

                       the Casual Vacancy be deferred to the next meeting of the Parish 

                       Council

12/16  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 23 January 2012 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 

12/17  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1) Grit Bins – the Clerk reported that he was monitoring the grit bins at Stamford Court and Broadmead and they were both currently full.

2)  Footpath Issue – the Clerk reported he had heard nothing further from Public Rights of Way about the issue arising from Mr Alderton’s letter and would chase them up. 
3)  Littleton Hall – Light Pollution – it was reported that letters had been sent to residents on Littleton Lane and several responses had been received.  Some indicated they were having difficulties arising from the type and amount of illumination being used at Littleton Hall.  Members were pleased to welcome the owner of Littleton Hall, Mr John Martin to the Meeting.  Mr Martin said that he had been unaware of the problems being caused and apologised for any inconvenienced caused.  He explained the reasons for the lighting and was happy to work with the Parish Council to resolve the issues raised.
Action:   AS to report back to neighbours
5)  Boundary Changes – Members noted that there was a new report being issued which people needed to respond to, especially as grouping the Littleton area with Winsford was geographically illogical, Chester and Winsford being totally different in character.

Action:  All to write to Clerk with views so a response could be compiled.

6)  Littleton Lane - Pot Holes – it was noted that no work had been done to repair the pot holes.  However, road works were due and it was hoped that the subsequent making good would solve the problem.

7)  Affordable Housing Meeting – Councillor Rao reported on the recent meeting which had been quite useful.  All possible sites were being investigated.  It was hoped that the development on Littleton Hall Farm would count as Littleton’s contribution to the scheme.

8) Land Adjacent to Vet Surgery – the Clerk reported he had carried out work to clear the area that was badly blighted by rubbish.  He had already removed 20 large bags of bottles, cans and rubbish and was hoping to finish the job before the next meeting.   Members thanked him for his efforts. 
12/18   PARISH FIELD
Following the death of Ted Kirk, the tenant of the field, and his son subsequently not wishing to continue with the tenancy, it was necessary to clarify who would maintain, insure and use the field.

The Chairman reported on a meeting he and the Clerk had attended with representatives of the Rugby Club who confirmed their interest in continuing with their use of the Parish Field.  

Members discussed possible options for the use of the field including the implications for the Parish Council should it fall on them to maintain it.

It was agreed that the residents of Littleton should be canvassed to ascertain whether there was a significant desire for it to be used in any other way than by CRUFC but that in the meantime the Parish Council should enter into a transitional arrangement with CRUFC where they continue to use it and maintain it.

Action:  Chairman and Clerk draft letter to residents which would then be delivered by hand to the community

12/19   PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)   11/05650/FUL – Land to Rear of 6-8 Tarvin Road – Upgrade of Existing Vehicular Access and Conversion of Existing Mechanical Workshop Building into Dwelling – it was noted that approval had been given for this planning application.
2)  10/13072/FUL – Littleton Hall Farm – Conversion of Barns to 4 Open Market Houses and Erection of 9 Affordable Homes - it was noted that planning permission had been granted for this proposed development

12/20   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.  

RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
12/21   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary – March less tax 

        


118.40

2)  HMRC – PAYE March    





  29.80

3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        26.00

4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – March   
                              

  30.00  
5)  Litter Warden – 14 hours @ £6.31                                                  88.34

     Purchase of refuse bags





   3.96

12/22  INCOME

RESOLVED:   that the following income be received:-
1)  CW&C   - Precept                                                                            3,500
12/23   CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £20.68

12/24   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Toolkit

Affordable Housing Questionnaire

Various Members Briefings

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Playing Fields Association – Newsletter 11/12

Tarporley Parish Council – Greenfield Sites at Risk – Councillor Parker outlined the background to a situation that had arisen regarding a planning application in Tarporley which had given rise to concern over the protection of Greenfield sites
Cheshire Association of Local Councils
E Bulletins

Area Meeting Proposals

Chester Rugby Football Club – Proposal for use of Parish Field

Christleton Parish Council – Neighbourhood Planning – it was agreed in principle that the Parish Council participate in meetings with neighbouring parish councils as it was hoped that a cluster of parish councils would have a stronger voice.

Letters from S & D Bemand, H & G Clifton and Bill Taylor re lighting at Littleton Hall

12/25  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed that the next meeting of the Parish Council will 

                       be held on:-

 Monday 14 May 2012 (AGM)

12/26  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Boundary Changes – Councillor Parker reported on some of the implications of the boundary changes

2)  Jubilee Picnic – it was reported that Christleton St James Church was planning to hold a Jubilee Picnic for the Ecclesiastical Parish and agreed that this should be publicised via the Parish website.
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